


Applicants report for the Special Use Permit Application for 3131 Kensington Avenue  

 

Located in the Museum District, 3131 Kensington Avenue was originally part of the Lee 

School property at 3101 Kensington Avenue.  The 0.275 acre property (11,979sf) was 

recently subdivided from 3101 though an amended SUP.  The owner proposes to 

subdivide and develop five single-family homes.  Each home will be three stories with a 

minimum of 1900sf of living area, will have a two-car garage with alley access, a front 

yard, and a roof deck as noted on the plans. 

 

The subject property is located in R-6 zoning district.  The current master plan call for 

single-family medium density, although the immediate area has a mix of three-story 

multi-family, single-family, and small neighborhood commercial use.  The Richmond 300 

Master Plan Future Land Use Map designates this area as Neighborhood Mixed Use.  

 

The SUP will permit the lot depth, lot area, side yard setbacks and building height. In 

each case, PLOT the pattern of the development, the height of the houses, and the 

setbacks are consistent with the pattern of existing development throughout the district 

and in the immediate vicinity.  The minimum proposed lot area is approximately 2000 

square feet, while lot areas under 1500 square feet are common in this quadrant of the 

Museum District.  The proposed side yard setbacks match the adjacent housing, and 

proposed front yard setbacks are also consistent with the immediate patterns on 

Kensington and Cleveland. 

 

The West of the Boulevard Design Overlay District Design Guidelines limit the use of 

materials, window styles, roof patterns, and front door locations.  The front yards are 

elevated from the street, which is a unique characteristic of single family homes in the 

Museum District.  The applicant has worked with staff to ensure the compatibility design 

concepts with the Guidelines. 

 



This proposal seeks waivers for height, side yard setbacks, depth of the lots, and lot 

areas.  In each case, the request meets the historical patterns of the district.  This is an 

opportunity for high quality, new housing that will positively add to the variety of housing 

stock in the neighborhood. 

 

The project will not: (a) be detrimental to the safety, health, morals and general welfare 

of the community involved; (b) tend to create congestion in streets, roads, alleys and 

other public ways and places in the area involved; (c) create hazards from fire, panic or 

other dangers; (d) tend to cause overcrowding of land and an undue concentration of 

population; (e) adversely affect or interfere with public or private schools, parks, 

playgrounds, water supplies, sewage disposal, transportation or other public 

requirements, conveniences and improvements; or (f) interfere with adequate light and 

air. 


